Item 16 Submitted at 7/20/09 Board Meeting GARY & MARINA KOIFMAN

D/B/A Magarich primo LLC

25493 Paseo De Cumbre Monterey, CA 93940 TEL: 831-643 9797 FAX: 831-643-0398

July 20, 2009

Board of Directors Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 5 Harris Court, Bld #G Monterey, CA 93942

RE: The Appeal Process Participation, APN #416-132 010-000 PLN 50671, New Single Family Home 25836 Paseo Real, Bay Ridge, Hidden Hills, Monterey, CA

Dear Board of Directors,

Please allow us to pay the \$250 fee and become participants of the appeal process. As per our letter to you dated May 22, 2009, we informed you that our building plans have been in the final stages for approval by the Monterey County Building and Safety Department.

Our project is one of the 15 "on-going" projects that the county informed your Water Management District about, prior to moratorium on new water service.

Our home has been in the "approval preparation process" for over 36 months. It has been approved by the Monterey County Board of Supervisors and Planning Department and now is ready to be finalized.

We did not have a chance to find out about the public notice in the local newspapers. Nobody notified us or the 14 other homeowners on the "county list". We already invested most of our retirement funds in to this home, knowing that the water had been allocated.

We are hoping that you can restore fair water distribution between the Hidden Hills and Pasadera communities across the highway.

Looking forward for your anticipated cooperation. Sincerely Yours

Gary & Marina Koifman